
Dear praying churches and friends,

We would like to thank you for your faithful prayers and 
support. We hope you all had a wonderful Thanksgiving. In 
our last prayer letter we had had a few meetings. Since then 
we came home to await the birth of our third boy, Felix Lou. 
He arrived October 30th, weighing 7lb 7oz. Both him and my 
wife had a smooth delivery and recovery. We praise the Lord 
for His watch care over us and the blessing of another child!

While this time at home and being in our home church, there have been a few souls 
saved and baptized. What a blessing it has been to see the church grow! Though the 
times we are living in can look so bleak to those who do not know Christ as their 
Savior, I praise the Lord that He is still working and using people to touch the hearts of 
those who are scared and lost.

As far as recent updates go, though no surprise to the Lord, we were a little taken 
back when I was scheduled for an outpatient surgery. Please be in prayer as that will 
take place December 14th. As the holidays come to a close we will be back on the 
road for meetings starting in January. We look forward to sharing our burden of Italy 
with new churches! Please be in serious prayer for those in Italy and the missionaries 
serving there as the have gone under lockdown again.

We hope you all have a wonderful Christmas celebrating the birth of our Savior!

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year,
Trevor Deneau


